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MILWAUKEE - FBI Special Agent in Charge (SAC) of the Milwaukee Field Office 
Robert E. Hughes and Jeffrey B. Norman, acting chief of the Milwaukee Police 
Department (MPD), announced the addition of a suspect wanted for double homicides 
and multiple attempted homicides in Milwaukee to the FBI’s list of Ten Most Wanted 
Fugitives today. Fugitive Octaviano Juarez-Corro marks the 525th addition to the Top 
Ten list, which has been in existence since 1950.



On May 29, 2006, Juarez-Corro allegedly shot and killed two individuals and wounded 
three others at a large holiday picnic in Milwaukee, Wisconsin.

Authorities allege that Juarez-Corro entered South Shore Park on the banks of Lake 
Michigan, where hundreds of people were gathered for a Memorial Day picnic, 
including many families with children—among them Juarez-Corro’s estranged wife and 
their 3-year-old daughter. Juarez-Corro, who was an uninvited guest, caused a 
commotion and demanded to see his daughter. His wife informed him that he was not 
allowed to see his daughter that day and demanded that he leave. Juarez-Corro then 
became agitated and shortly thereafter produced a handgun from his waistband and shot 
at his estranged wife, as well as her family and friends. In total five people were shot, 
two of which were fatally wounded.

Juarez-Corro left the park after the shooting, he remains at large and should be 
considered armed and dangerous.

The FBI is offering a reward of up to $100,000 for information leading directly to the 
arrest of Octaviano Juarez-Corro. Anyone with information concerning Juarez-Corro 
should take no action themselves but should immediately contact the nearest FBI office 
or local law enforcement agency. All information can remain anonymous, and 
confidentiality is guaranteed. Individuals calling from outside of the United States 
should contact the nearest U.S. Embassy or Consulate. The FBI can be reached 24 hours 
a day at 1-800-CALL-FBI (225-5324).


